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National Statement, during the 3rd UPR of Paraguay
(05 May 2021)

Madam President,

Pakistan welcomes the delegation of Paraguay and thanks them for comprehensive presentation of its 3rd UPR report.
We acknowledge Paraguay’s efforts aimed at strengthening national human rights institution, combating discrimination and reforming the justice system. The implementation of Fourth National Equality Plan and National Plan to Combat Violence Against Women are positive developments towards women empowerment and curbing of gender-based violence.
However, we share concerns of treaty bodies related to human and financial challenges in the Ombudsman’s Office. Similarly, we note challenges in combating discrimination particularly against indigenous people and people of African Descent. 

We recommend Paraguay to:
a) Take additional measures to strengthen Ombudsman’s Office including ensuring transparency in its appointment and provision of requisite resources. 

b) Expedite adoption of law prohibiting all forms of discrimination in compliance with international law. 

I thank you.
